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UPDATES ON BANK ACCOUNTS IN CHINA 
 
   
The Board of Directors ("Board") of GRP Limited (“Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the 
“Group”) refers to the Company’s announcements dated 25 June 2020 and 29 June 2020 (the 
“Announcements”), in relation to the bank account in China being frozen by Bank of China (“Bank”).  
Unless otherwise defined in this announcement, all capitalised terms used herein bear the same 
meaning as in the Announcements. 
 
The Board wishes to update that the indirect wholly owned subsidiary, Tangshan GRP Trading Co Ltd 
(“Tangshan GRP”) has appointed a legal counsel (“Counsel”) in the People’s Republic of China 
(“PRC”) to pursue a resolution of this matter.  The management of the Company (the “Management”) 
had initiated communication with the Bank and was referred to an officer-in-charge (“OIC”) of the case 
in Yan Ta police station, Shanxi Province Xi’an City, PRC.  The Management is in the process of 
collating the requested documents for submission to the OIC. 
 
At this juncture, it remains premature to determine whether there would be any material financial 
impact on the Group relating to this matter.  However, the Board wishes to reiterate that Tangshan 
GRP has minimum business activities and the Group will be able to settle any obligations or liabilities 
payable to our vendors and our employees in China.  The Management intends to co-operate fully 
with the OIC to resolve the matters.  The Company will further update the shareholders via SGXnet 
announcement as and when there is any further development on this matter. 
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